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In February, following the hard work of your local ward          

councillors a groundbreaking ceremony took place in Harefield 

for new playground situated in Ash Grove in the same month 

the upgraded playground in Mount Pleasant opened to the    

public, both have been warmly welcomed by local residents.   

 

Cllr Henry Higgins said, “I am delighted these state of the art 

new playgrounds have had approval. I know, they will be much 

enjoyed by local young people. We are pleased the council       

continue to listen to local people and invest in facilities in          

Harefield.”  

ACTION: NEW HEADQUARTERS FOR GIRL GUIDES 
Conservative controlled Hillingdon Council has approved funding 

of £284k to rebuild the Girl Guide facility in Vernon Drive       

Harefield. The facility is used by 90 plus girls and women a week 

and the funding comes as a result of a request from the District 

Guider to the ward councillors for assistance. 

 

Hillingdon Conservatives will continue in our support of           

uniformed groups and voluntary sector, with sustained             

investment over the next four years.  

 

Cllr Jane Palmer said, “The work of our voluntary sector in       

Hillingdon is inspiring. I’m extremely pleased that this project 

has been approved.”  

COLLECTION OF BULKY ITEMS FOR RESIDENTS 
To enhance the free bulk waste collection service currently available to        

residents over the age of 65 the council will now offer this service to                 

all residents. 

 

The new service will allow the disposal of unwanted large household items, 

including fridges, freezers, washing machines, wardrobes and mattresses.  

 

If you require a collection please visit www.hillingdon.gov.uk/special        

collections. and the council will provide you with a collection date.             

Alternatively call 01895 556000 if you do not have internet access. 

Cllr Henry Higgins, "The collection and disposal of such bulk items is costly for local residents and these changes will 

enable all residents to benefit from the free service on offer." 

NEW PLAYGROUNDS IN ASH GROVE & MOUNT PLEASANT  

 
IMPROVEMENT TO ROAD SAFETY FOR SCHOOLS 

Conservative run Hillingdon council has invested £1.7 Million putting safety camera   

outside every school in Hillingdon. This is to identify motorists who endanger the lives of 

both children and adults by ignoring yellow lines and KEEP CLEAR areas.  

 

The new cameras are linked to the DVLA and offenders will be identified by their vehicle           

registration plate and a fine issued directly to their home address.  

 

Whilst these enforcement measures will never pay for themselves by the amount levied 

in fines, we believe that if one child’s life is save that will be worth the cost.  
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